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“Chat and Learn” 
Focused on Copyright 

and Fair Use for 
Medical Educators
Ms. Kitti Canepi, Director 

of Library Services, facilitated 
an informative and interactive 

session on March 29th.  The well-received refresher addressed the 
definition of fair use and provided participants with a useful checklist to use 
when facing a copyright dilemma. 

The Library has created guides with more information about copyright 
law, including links to other resources, and applying it to materials used in 
the classroom.They are accessible from the Library website or directly 
through the links included here:

Copyright Guide http://infoguides.roseman.edu/copyright
Images for Faculty & Students Guide 
http://infoguides.roseman.edu/images

Questions?

Contact Kitti Canepi, Director of Library Services 

Faculty Development from Down Under Comes to the 
College

The College of Medicine was pleased to host a second workshop related to 
teaching methods and team-based learning, building on the content of the 
February “TBL 101” session offered by Dr. Chris Burns and guest Dr. Michele 



Clark of UNLV. The workshop, called “Preparing Students for Flipped or 
Team-Based Learning Methods," was facilitated by Dr. Peter Balan, a TBL-C
consultant trainer. Dr. Balan is also Senior Lecturer at the School of Management 
at the University of South Australia Business School. He has an extensive industry 
background, and is active in teaching, research, and industry and community 
engagement. Dr. Balan offered an interactive session where he collected 
audience feedback thrown at him (see photos) and provided approaches to 
promote student buy-in and accountability to the group process. The session was 
well received and additional faculty development offerings are being scheduled. 

College of Medicine Presence at the Second Annual 
Research Day

The Roseman University 2nd Annual Research Day took place at the 
Henderson campus on March 2nd and included substantial college representation. 
The program combined a keynote address, research posters, and oral poster 
presentations. Attendance on the day from the Department of Biomedical 
Sciences included Dr. Tim Le on the planning committee and poster presenter, Dr. 
Ken Rosenthal as a poster judge, Dr. Chris Burns as a panelist and a medical 
education research poster presenter, Dr. Ranjana Mitra as a presenter and poster 
author, Dr. Ron Fiscus as a poster presenter, Dr. Stephanie Wragg as a presenter 
and Ms. Mary Jolfs as an attendee. Members of the clinical departments included 
Dr. Sanford Barsky as a presenter and poster author, and Dr. Mira Sarsekeyeva 
as an attendee.

Curriculum Planning 
Update

The planning teams for the ten 



courses of the year 1 curriculum 
are revising the first iteration of the 
courses. At this time, sequencing 
and coordination of content across 
the courses and years has 
undergone a first review where 
unplanned redundancies were 
addressed (e.g. the same topic 
addressed in multiple courses was 
assigned to the appropriate course, 
allowing other courses to rearrange
their content). The team leadership 
recently met to review the next steps
related to refining  the sessions in 
terms of time and teaching methods. 
In parallel, teams are more clearly 
defining a set of session-level 
learning objectives. This part of the year 1 planning activity will end by May 15th. 
The course planning teams for the year 2 courses will be formed and the process
applied for the year 1 courses repeated for the year 2 courses. 

Questions?
Contact Dr. Stephanie Wragg
Assistant Dean for Curriculum and Assessment

Notary Public Now Available
The Office of Academic Affairs is pleased to 

announce that Chrissy Rose is now able to provide 
notary services as authorized by the State of Nevada. If 
you have questions about or any need for notary 
services, please contact Mrs. Rose directly.

Recruitment of Biomedical Faculty
The Search Committee continues to meet to evaluate candidates for an 

updated advertisement, which continues to be posted to the Roseman 
employment web site. Please direct any interested individuals to that site for 
submission of a formal application. We continue to seek faculty in the areas of 
genetics, biostatistics/epidemiology, public health, and nutrition.

Watch your e-mail for upcoming announcements related to candidate visits.

Questions?
Contact Dr. Chris Burns
Search Committee Chair
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